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The Radnor Township Board of Trustees met on Monday, April 24, 2023 at 6:30 PM at the Radnor Community Center.
Trustee Watkins called the meeting to order and Trustee Boysel led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call was taken as follows: Teresa Watkins, aye; Dave Weber, absent; Dan Boysel, aye. Also present, Jenifer Way-
Young (DPHD), RTFD Assistant Chief Bob Fish, RTFD Ben Moder, Dorian Ross, and Brad Belville, township resident Eric
Renner, Todd Coonfare, and Katarina Wheeland.

Trustee Boysel motioned to approve the April 10, 2023 meeting minutes; Trustee Watkins seconded. All ayes, motion
carries 2-0.

Jenifer Way-Young from the Delaware Public Health District informed the Board the Health Department is moving to
their new building on May 12-13, 2023. Ms. Way-Young also provided the Board with fliers for the Pool and Spa
Operators Class on May 11, 2023, as well as the “2022 Your Community Profile” sheets for Delaware County and Radnor
Township.

Bob Fish reported Firefighter Kelly has information on boat motors but they still need to speak to Randy regarding the
purchase.

Ben Moder reported the Radnor Township Fire Department will be at the Touch-a-Truck event on June 3t and would like
permission to purchase hats for children and pens for adults to hand out there, along with distributing them on Memorial
Day. Trustee Boysel motioned to proceed with the purchase, Trustee Watkins seconded; all ayes, motion carries 2-0.

Eric Renner, Radnor Township resident on Gallant Road, returned regarding the issue of water on his property due to the
lack of a ditch on the roadway. Mr. Renner provided the Board with a quote for improvements that Trustee Weber had
previously asked for; the Board requested Mr. Renner return to the May 8, 2023 meeting to discuss the issue in more
depth with Delaware County Engineer Doug Riedel.

Todd Coonfare reported the two culverts were replaced on River Road and Hoskins Road. Mr. Coonfare also notified the
Board he has received one of the new John Deere mowers and it is working well.

The Board signed the March 2023 Bank Reconciliation.

The Board was presented with the Payment Listing, Receipt Listing, and the Fund Status as of April 24, 2023. Trustee

Boysel motioned to approve the Payment Register for April 11-24, 2023, Trustee Watkins seconded; all ayes, motion
carries 2-0.

There being no further business, Trustee Boysel moved to adjourn and Trustee Watkins seconded; all ayes, motion carries
2-0. The next regularly scheduled Board of Trustees meeting will be held on Monday, May 8, 2023 at 6:30 PM.
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